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  Dear Parents and Carers,






               12th October  2018

It is hard to believe that we have already reached the end of our first half. It has been a very busy week, but before I start I just wanted to thank you all for the patience, understanding and overall support you have given us as we have embedded a number of changes from the start of the year. From school dinners, to maths books and new curriculum and of course the mixing of the classes which now seems ancient history, there has been a lot to adjust to this year. I know that there have been glitches and wrinkles which we have ironed out as we have gone and I am grateful for the support we have received from parents. 

This week has seen many year groups invite parents to end of topic ‘express events’. The children seem to have really enjoyed putting these on for parents and sharing their learning journeys. Thank you to the staff for arranging the events and to all parents who attended. As many of you will have heard me say, parental engagement is the single largest variable on pupil progress at Primary school. Year 1 shared memory boxes with parents on Monday, Year 2 shared their minibeast poems, crafts and minibeast homes today, Year 3 shared their heroes and villains artwork, their project books and sang to the parents on Thursday and Year 6 dressed as evacuees to present their learning around World War 2 through children’s experiences at the beginning of the week. Thank you to Mrs Small for assisting with this. As the length of the topics have a certain amount of fluidity other express events will take place after half term. 

Parents have also been coming in to school for Parent Consultation meetings this week. Mrs Hawkins and I have really enjoyed such a great atmosphere of positive discussion about learning. My thanks to the teaching staff for giving their time to make these appointments possible.  

Also this week we were pleased to welcome Honiton family church in to school this week to hold  assemblies for the children on our school value of ‘Aspire’ and our Year 2 children attended a gym festival at HCC hosted by many of our ex pupils. Some of our year 4 pupils began their involvement in the Colyton Grammar Reading project. Colyton pupils worked with our pupils to develop language and vocabulary through poetry.

On Wednesday we celebrated World Mental Health day. We all had a really happy, yellow day thinking about the subject of mental health and what that means to us.  You will have received a letter on Wednesday with more information about the day from Mrs Newman.  Make sure you look out for photos in the Midweek Herald soon! 

An enormous thank you to Mrs Stamp for hosting our Staff MacMillan coffee morning this week raising a fantastic £135!

Good luck to our children who are taking part in the Stockland cross country next Wednesday despite it falling in our half term. I look forward to hosting our first ever ACE assemblies on the first day back after half term where we celebrate the outstanding attitude, commitment and effort of 42 pupils nominated by their teachers. Fourteen children will receive a class ACE shield for the first time. 

I wish you a great two weeks and look forward to seeing you all again when we return to school on Monday 29th October.

Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
Our families came in to make handprint pictures.

We baked heart shaped cookies.

Reception

On Wednesday we celebrated mental health day, we talked about what makes us feel happy.

We have been imagining what might be at the top of the beanstalk.

Year 1

We have made positive paper chains during mental health day.

We had parents evening this week.

Year 2
We enjoyed doing our outdoor classroom in the rain!

On Monday we enjoyed our gym festival.

Year 3
We are practising our hero and villain assembly.

We are adding and subtracting in our power maths.

Year 4
We are reading a book called ‘Leon and the place between.’

We are rounding to the nearest thousand in power maths.

Year 5
We are learning to play hockey in P.E.

We are drawing tudor monarchs.

Year 6
We saw a car from World War 2.

We dressed up as World War 2 people.      

                                                                                                                                                Editors: Eleri and Tilly    

Staff News 
We look forward to welcoming Mrs Clarke as our HLTA in Reception after half term.

Messages 
Information evenings
We have had fantastic turn outs and very positive feedback from our Early Years and Key Stage1 parent information evenings so far. Please see below evenings still to come which will be held as follows 6-7pm.:

1st November                        Maths                                             Upper Key Stage 2 (Year5 and Year6)

8th November                        Maths                                             Lower Key Stage 2 (Year3 and Year4)

13th November                     Literacy                                           Key Stage 1 (Year1 and Year2)

15th November                     Reading and SPaG                        Key Stage 2 (Years 3,4,5 and 6)

Mealtime assistants
We are currently looking to recruit more MTAs at the school. Please do let us know at the school office if you are interested. 

Twitter
Do you follow us on twitter yet? Twitter is another way of us issuing information and reminders alongside parentpay mail and another way for you to let us know what you and your children are up to. Follow us at www.twitter.co.uk @LittletownAcad

School events/Dates 

Week beginning 29th October :

	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 5 and 6

Handball Team to

HCC

ACE award assemblies


	Nursery Outdoor Classroom Year 3 to the River Gissage
	Open Day for September 2019 intake
	Year 5 and 6 Maths Information Meeting 6pm
	Year 6 cake sale


LITTLETOWN  PRIMARY  ACADEMY  and  NURSERY





Principal: Mr. David Perkins BEd, NPQH





Honiton Bottom Road, Honiton, Devon EX14 2EG


Tel: 01404 548749       Fax: 01404 540169


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@littletown.devon.sch.uk" ��admin@littletown.devon.sch.uk�


Twitter:@LittletownAcad














ASPIRE
CARE

LEARN
RESPECT
CELEBRATE

COOPERATE



